
Item H1
Request of Elrod-Woolworth Company, Inc. to Amend Subdivision 
Agreement for Lot 2, Hamilton-Kinman Subdivision by 
Eliminating Requirement to Connect to Public Water and Sanitary 
Sewer
The Hamilton-Kinman Subdivision was signed and filed at the Register of Deeds Office in 
August of 1987.  When the area was subdivided, the subdivision was platted per the design of 
the subdivider, and infrastructure hookups were agreed to by all parties.  The provisions of 
the Agreement were known as plans for the development were made.

Homer Elrod, President of the Elrod-Woolworth Company, Inc. has requested that the City 
allow an amendment to the Hamilton-Kinman Subdivision.  The company would like to use 
the area as a retail sales lot and install a sales office.  They ask that Council allow them to 
use the lot for this purpose without hooking to City water and sewer main.

In 1996, Council made the extension of water and sewer systems to all areas of the City one 
of its primary goals.  Both of these utilities have made a focused effort to meet that goal over 
the last six years, spending substantial monies for system extensions.  This request is in 
opposition to the Council’s intent to have municipal water and sewer service to all properties 
in the City.  System extensions are not of much value if they are not used.  The subdividers 
were aware of the potential costs for water and sewer extensions at the time of subdivision 
creation and agreed to the conditions at that time.  The Public Works and Utilities 
Departments recommend that Council deny the request of Elrod-Woolworth Company for an 
amendment to the Hamilton-Kinman Subdivision.

The property owners would be required to pay minimal sewer and water connection fees to 
the City.  Any connection fees for water would be due the Grand Island Economic 
Development Corporation, which installed the water line as an incentive to growth in the 
area.  They have waived those assessments for other properties in the past.  No sewer 
assessments are due for the property.  The $660 assessed to this property for the construction 
of the sanitary sewer main along Webb Road in 1969 has already been paid.  The $30,000 
quoted for sanitary sewer service does not seem that far out of line when compared to costs of 
recent residential sewer districts.  Individual homeowners with ½ acre lots in recent sanitary 
sewer districts have been assessed as much as $7,500 for the public main with an additional 
cost of $1,000 or $2,000 for the private service. A MOTION is in order.

Tuesday, November 12, 2002
Speical Mtg/Council Session

City of Grand Island

Staff Contact: Steve Riehle, City Engineer/Public Works Director

City of Grand Island City Council




















